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The Colorado Springs (COS), Colorado Chapter of MOWW was honored to participate in the 

May 2024 Memorial Day ceremony at Colorado Springs Memorial Park.  The Colorado Springs 

Chapter of the Special Forces Association (SFA) in conjunction with the Military Order of the 

Purple Heart Chapter 423 hosted the event with assistance from Mr. Russ Miller, President of the 

Pikes Peak Veterans Council and Marine Corps League National Officer.  City of Colorado 

Springs Council President and COS MOWW Companion Colonel Randy Helms, USAF (Ret)  

read a proclamation during the ceremony designating Colorado Springs as a Purple Heart City.  

MOWW Companion Colonel Paul L. Bailey, USAF (Ret) laid a MOWW Memorial wreath at the 

Tactical Air Control Party (TACP) monument and COS MOWW Chapter Commander Colonel 

Kermit Neal, USAF (Ret) also attended the ceremony.  Across town, COS MOWW Companion 

Lt Col Rich Peters, USAF (Ret) participated in the Memorial Day flag placement at the United 

States Air Force Academy (USAFA). 
 

   

 
 

Retired Air Force Colonels Randy Helms, Paul Bailey, and  

Kerm Neal represent COS MOWW at the Memorial Day 

Ceremonies at Memorial Park in Colorado Springs, CO.           

 


